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                   Thursday, September 10, 2015 at 10:30 a.m.

DOCKET NO. 1507-C-90-L

Raymond L. Charbonneau dba Antique Limousine Service, LLC
81 Deerwood Drive, P.O. Box 40
Bethlehem, CT  06751

The records of the Department of Transportation (“Department”) indicate you are the holder of Permit No. 2650.  The 
record of the Department further indicate that you are in violation of the following Connecticut General Statutes (CGS) 
13b-102, 13b-103, 13b-106 as amended, by violating the terms of your permit which requires the permit holder to 
comply with all pertinent motor vehicle laws and other statutes, and/or rules, regulations and orders of the Department.

More specifically:

1) On June 29, 2015 during a routine vehicle record check, it came to the Department of Transportation’s attention 
that Raymond L. Charbonneau dba Antique Limousine Service, LLC, has authority to operate fifteen (15) motor 
vehicles in General Livery Service:  two (2) of which are limited special and four (4) of which are vintage only, 
however, only three (3) of these vehicles are currently registered.  On July 1, 2015 a certified letter was mailed to Mr. 
Raymond Charbonneau, owner of Permit No. 2650, directing him to register the remainder of his vehicles within thirty 
(30) days of the date of that letter.  On July 31, 2015 a record check showed that no additional vehicles had been 
registered in the allotted thirty (30) days and Mr. Charbonneau did not attempt to contact this Department to reconcile 
the issue.  This is a direct violation of Connecticut General Statute Sections 13b-103 or 13b-105, which provides that 
the holder of such permit may apply for registration of any motor vehicle of which such holder is the owner or lessee, 
to be used as specified in such permit.

2) Further research found June 18, 2015 it was noted in Department records that Raymond L. Charbonneau dba 
Antique Limousine Service, LLC did not have the required insurance.  This is a direct violation of Connecticut General 
Statute Section 14-29 which requires operators of motor vehicles in livery service to furnish insurance.

Therefore, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes Section 13b-103, as amended, you are hereby directed to appear 
at the Newington office of the Department of Transportation, 2800 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, Connecticut, 
Conference Room A on Thursday, September 10, 2015 at 10:30 a.m. for a citation hearing to show cause why this 
permit should not be revoked or suspended or a civil penalty imposed for failure to comply with the applicable 
provisions of the Connecticut General Statutes as stated above.

Dated at Newington, Connecticut on this 11th day of August 2015.
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Linda Dillon, Secretary
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Bureau of Finance and Administration
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